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                Autumn Term

September 2018
Dear Parents / Carers

Firstly, we would like to say ‘Welcome to Class 5’, and we hope that you all had an enjoyable summer. We are very much looking forward to working with you and your child this year. As promised, we would like to give you further information about life in Year 5 this half term. Just a reminder that Mrs Fearn will be teaching Class 5 on a Monday, Tuesday  and Mrs Henstock for Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. Our teaching assistants in class 5 are Mrs Beresford and Mrs Cliffe
BIKEABILITY

Once again we are fortunate to have this running in class 5. It will start on Mon 1st Oct and the children will have a session, every morning/afternoon that week. Further letters will soon follow, with more details. Please ensure your child has a suitable road worthy bike and correctly fitted helmet, in order to take part.
PE

We have got lots of exciting things planned for PE throughout the school year. This half term we have netball on Tuesday and cross country running/hockey on Friday. If weather permits, we will go outside for these, could you therefore please ensure that your child has appropriate PE kit in school on these 2 days.
PLEASE ENSURE ALL PE KIT IS LABELLED WITH YOUR CHILD’S NAME.
TOPIC

Our topic this half-term is The Rainforest. We will be studying maps and atlases to locate different Rainforests.  We shall also be discovering what and who lives inside the rainforests and how different living things survive.  In science, we will be investigating living things and their habitats; this will include life cycles, differences between animals and reproduction in some plants and animals. Our trip to support our topic will be on Monday 24th September to Cadbury World, see trip letter for more details. Mr. Punshon (school governor) is hoping to come in and work with the children on Wednesday afternoons. In RE we will be looking at famous Christian people. 
LITERACY

In Literacy this half term the children will be learning how to write a rainforest non-chronological report and biography with Mrs Henstock, and will be writing an adventure story with Mrs Fearn,
SPELLINGS 

The children will be given weekly group spellings on a Wednesday, for a test the following Wednesday. The spellings will focus upon the progression and development of spelling patterns, in addition to incorporating individual spellings identified from independent work.

READING BOOKS

The children will be given a new reading book, as well as a school library book, and are encouraged to take them home each night to read. (Library books may be changed on Monday mornings.)They will also bring home a reading log as a record of when and what your child is reading at home. We encourage the children to complete this; as well as parents in class 5. This year the termly class reading targets are highlighted (in orange) at the front of the logs, and we would like to encourage you to use these at home too. Each child has been given a bookmark of questions, to keep, and we hope these will be useful to you when asking them questions about their reading. Each Monday morning, the logs will be checked and signed by Mrs Fearn. In addition, the children will take part in a group guided reading session each week to develop a wide range of reading comprehension strategies. We are keen to support a real love of reading and we plan to carry out different book activities throughout the year.

MATHEMATICS

In maths this half term, we will be focusing on place value, addition and subtraction. We shall be having a weekly session where the children will be using their skills to apply their knowledge in an investigation, complete a multiplication grid and a ‘Beat That’ test.
HOMEWORK

In addition to weekly spellings, reading and times tables, we will set a creative piece of homework each half term (see matrix in homework books) for your child to complete and present. We encourage parents to help their child with their homework if possible.  We are always so impressed with how creative these projects are!
CLASS NAME

The children voted that our class name this year will be ‘The Tropical Orchids.’
If you require any further information about any aspect of life in Year 5, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Kind regards

Mrs. Rhia Fearn and Mrs. Becky Henstock

